


 
 FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES

MINUTES of the Wrockwardine Wood & Trench Parish Council Finance Committee Meeting held on Thursday 15th February 2018 at the Parish Council Centre, Church Road, Wrockwardine Wood at 10am.

PRESENT: Cllr’s. Mrs S.A. Watkins (Chair), Mrs L. Madeley, C. Smith, Ms H. Smith and J. Thompson
            

17/989 Welcome The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting.	

17/990 Apologies All Committee members present.

17/991 Disclosable Pecuniary Interests 

	 None were disclosed.

17/992 Minutes of the previous meeting

	 The Committee had previously agreed to accept the minutes of the meeting held on 
	 the 4th January 2018.
	
17/993 Request to purchase a Speed Indicator Advice (SID)
        Borough Councillor Shirley Reynolds has allocated £1000 of her Ward Pride Fund to    
 purchasing a SID for use in tackling speeding issues around the community. The
        machine will cost approximately £2300 and the council was asked to allocate funds 
        to make up the shortfall.

        RESOLVED that the Committee agreed to purchase a SID using £1000 donated 
        from Councillor Shirley Reynolds Councillors Ward Pride Fund, with the remainder   
        to be allocated from the surplus in the Street Lighting budget.

 Councillors appreciated that Borough Councillors have spent their Councillors Ward
 Pride Fund on community projects, but raised concerns that they should be liaising
 with the Clerk in the first instance to ensure that there is match funding available if 
 there is a short fall in the amount needed for the projects selected.
 The Clerk was asked to liaise with other Parish Councils to see if there is any  
 discount to be obtained by purchasing the SID’s in large quantities.
17/994 General Data Protection Regulations (GDPR) compliance

      Due to changes in data protection legislation being brought in from the 25th May 
        2018, the Clerk advised the Parish Council that they need to look at what provision 
        is required to meet its GDPR responsibilities.

        The Clerk was tasked with liaising with SALC and Telford & Wrekin Council to see 
        what options are available and bring options back to the March meeting.

17/995 Pension Policy
       The Committee were asked to review the Shropshire County Pension Fund 
[bookmark: _GoBack]       discretionary policies under the Local Government Pension Scheme Regulations 
        and amend as necessary.

        Amendments were made and the final document will be taken to the next Full 
        Council meeting in March 2018 to be adopted by the Parish Council.

17/996 Clerks training
 The Clerk requested permission from the Committee to attend a one-day training 
 session at Rialtus Business solutions in Swindon at a cost of £275 + vat, to assist 
 with the completion of the financial year end preparations and to set up the accounts 
 for the next financial year.	
     		
       RESOLVED – that the Committee agreed that the Clerk could attend the Rialtus 
        Business Systems training day on 22nd February and the Parish Council would 
        reimburse travel costs and an overnight stay if required.
        
17/997 Date & Venue of the next meeting  

	    Tuesday 6th March at 7pm in the School Hall.
 




	    The meeting finished at 1.15pm












Signed……………………………………………	Date ………………………………	  
      Chair.





